Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, October 1, 2012
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, October 1, 2012 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Rob Jennings
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Public Hearings
7:01 pm

The Town Council held a public hearing to consider a conditional mixed use rezoning request from Haw River Business Center LLC for property located at 224 E Main Street (former Cone Mill Granite Plan), legally described as Tax Map #13-12-25A.
Manager Earp briefed the Council on request from E. Lawson Brown, representing Haw River Business Center LLC for a conditional mixed use rezoning request for the property located at 224 E Main Street. 
The Mayor opened the public hearing. No member of the public signed up to speak, but E. Lawson Brown, an attorney with Vernon, Vernon, Wooten, Brown, Andrews & Garrett, PA, presented the Council and public with an overview of his client’s plan for the aforementioned property and offered to answer any and all questions they may have. No other members of the public chose to speak.

The Mayor then closed the public hearing.
Consent Agenda

7:06 pm
The Council reviewed the previous meeting minutes from the September 20, 2012 Council Meeting and Budget Ordinance Amendments 2013-4, 2013-5. 
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business

7:08 pm
The Town Council considered a request from Haw River Business Center LLC for conditional mixed use rezoning of property located off of Hwy 49 (Tax Map #13-12-25A).
Manager Earp explained to the Council that the plan submitted to the Town for conditional mixed use rezoning is for five separate lots with three proposed uses: industrial, residential, and commercial. These lots are approximately 27 acres total. The lot along the river will potentially become a registered historical property and the intention is to renovate the building and repurpose it for residential/retail use. The other lots will be leased or sold and be used for light industrial or commercial use. The plans include a large parking lot and two entrances with all common areas being governed by a business owner’s association agreement. The entire property is currently zoned I-2.
One of the lots is under contract to become a recycling center. It is estimated that no more than 20 trucks per day will pull in and out of the center and it will operate during daytime hours. The plan submitted includes a secondary entrance off of Gravel Street. 
The property was posted, neighbors were notified, public notices were run, and a public hearing was held in which no members of the public chose to speak. Additionally, the Haw River Planning & Zoning Board recommends approval of this request.
After considerable discussion, Councilmember Lovette mad a motion to accept and approve the request from Haw River Business Center LLC for conditional mixed use rezoning of the old mill property located off Hwy 49 (Tax Map #13-12-25A). Motion carried 5-0.
7:28 pm
Manager’s Update

· Fire Chief Ronnie Wade’s wife Donna Wade has been diagnosed with cancer. There will be a benefit for her at Carolina Christian Church on October 6th at 5pm. 
· The Lang Street sidewalk project is underway. 

· Council will be receiving next month a request to close a small gravel road in Haw River named Rock Street. 

· A new sweepstakes business is coming to the old Mayberry location.

· The Town received bids ranging from $4,500 to $22,000 to complete the necessary wiring at 5 pump stations for a generator hookup. The bid was awarded to S&S Electrical and the wiring will cost approximately $13,000. Work will begin very soon. 

· Burlington has contacted the Town because the City is purchasing two new knuckle boom trucks. Their old truck is being sold and Town staff will be looking into the feasibility of a purchase.

· In anticipation of next year’s budget, a review committee has been formed for completion of a long term capital improvement plan and to evaluate departmental efficiencies and resources.
· The NC Catalyst Grant application deadline has been extended to November 30th 2012.

· Family Dollar will be beginning construction as soon as their plans are cleared by NCDOT.

· The trees around the sign at the museum are dead. Council agreed by consensus to remove the dead trees and to work with the Community Pride and New Leaf organization to replace.
Announcements

· Councilmember Allen informed the Council and public that the Community Pride Committee will be working with the New Leaf organization to enhance the intersection of Highway 70 and 49 at CVS.
There being no further business of the council, Mayor Boggs asked for a motion to adjourn.

7:45 pm
Councilmember Allen made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




